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Board president, Bob Stobbs, called the regular town meeting to order at 7:30pm. In attendance were president Bob Stobbs, council members Paul Freeman, John Sanders and Clerk-Treasurer Mallory Lowe. Also present was attorney Krista Lockyear and Superintendent Jeff Goerges.  Council member Steve Kahre absent.

Freeman made a motion, seconded by Sanders to accept the minutes from last month. Motion passed 3-0 voice vote.

Sanders made a motion, seconded by Freeman to approve last month’s financial report. Motion passed 3-0 voice vote.  

Sanders made a motion, seconded by Freeman to approve the accounts payable claims. Motion passed 3-0 voice vote.  

CLERK-TREASURER’S REPORT:

Mallory Lowe-  In the clerk's office:  We are now 27% through the year, but we are overspending on some of the tools and equipment line items.  We've already spent 68% of our MVH supplies & materials budget and 54% of our shop & safety budget.  We need to slow down on our tool & equipment purchases and watch our spending overall.  

I paid out the retirement allowance to Brad on April 1st who has completed his first year now. 

Jeff's 90 day probationary period ends on April 20th.  The council needs to plan on scheduling a 90 day review with Jeff.  His benefits will also begin which include his one week paid vacation, 4 paid personal days and his $630 a month health insurance allowance.

In the Utility Department:  We had several estimated readings from Evansville water, after a few phone calls they did tell me that they would take actual readings and adjust the consumptions accordingly on our residents usage reports.

I've had 3 homes sell and one renter change out this month.  Don Mattingly's house was sold to James & Sasha Kendall.

I am continuing to track our sewer system inflow and outflow data.  Right now we are sitting at only 4% I & I but that is before these heavy rains.  I will update my spreadsheet with the new data as soon as I receive it.  We are averaging 2.4 million gallons of outflow a month.

In General Town Items:  We are back to just Brian Oxley as the postmaster, his part time help has left and we do not know who the replacement will be yet.  

And finally, We have a new store in the shopping center, ABC Plumbing has moved in and set up shop next to Mezo Tax Service & the barber shop.

OLD BUSINESS:

NEW BUSINESS:

1. Midwest Engineers- Jon Craig & John Wetzel: 
Jon Craig introduced himself and gave us some background on the company.  John Wetzel explained the process and options available concerning the planning process and proposals.  Jon Wetzel stated that Midwest is very impressed with the extremely low I&I that Darmstadt has in their sewer system compared to other towns.  

Jon will send Mallory a list of the town reviews.  Midwest Engineers will get a proposal together for Darmstadt.

2. Info for feasibility of Darmstadt having its own Sewer Treatment facility:
Bob Stobbs explained that we continue to get rate hikes from Evansville water & sewer utility.  Darmstadt is now looking into alternatives.

3. Center Creek Playground donation:

Stobbs mentioned that the 4H has asked for a donation for the playground.  Freeman explained that we are already spending quite a bit of money supporting the 4H with fire protection, culvert, rock and street paving.

Sanders agreed that we support the 4H center with so much already.  Brad Day explained that the 4H center doesn’t own or maintain the playground, that it is maintained by the Civitan Club.

Mallory Lowe asked if the 4H center donates any money to the playground, Brad Day replied no they do not donate anything for the playground.  Council tabled the issue until next month.

4. Possible shop barn extension-quotes

Bob Stobbs is collecting quotes to extend the shop barn by two more bays.  The quotes he is receiving are around the $25,000 range.  He is awaiting a couple more quotes.

Superintendent’s Report 
Jeff Goerges advised that they are repairing pot holes.  They will be digging up and repairing flanges in town.  Jeff stated that we also have a property with a crushed drainage pipe that is now causing sink holes that was installed.  Jeff stated the homeowner would like it repaired.

Board member’s comments 

Paul Freeman stated that we need to have a rate analysis completed by Umbaugh to see where we need to be.  Evansville keeps raising the rates on us and we need to take action before its too late.

Freeman made a motion seconded by Sanders to contact Umbaugh for a rate assessment proposal, motion passed by a 3-0 voice vote.

Attorney’s comments 

No attorney comments

Resident’s comments 

A resident asked who purchased the Mouse House.  Russ Bittner replied that Paul Seib bought the ground and is still deciding whether he wants the barns.

The meeting adjourned at 8:38pm
Attest:

Mallory Lowe

Clerk-Treasurer

